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CLC Members In Attendance:  
Stephen Burt, Zachary Cox, Nancy Heddle, Petar Kolundzija, Bill Lindsay 
 
Other Attendees:  
Taylor Buck (Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks) 
Katie Chan (Stelco) 
Trevor Harris (Stelco) 
Pete Schiestel (Stelco) 
 
Welcome and Safety Contact  
Attendees introduced themselves around the virtual table. 
 
Review and Approval of Agenda  
The committee accepted the agenda as presented.   
 
Review and Approval of Minutes of 27 January 2021 
Minutes from the January 27, 2021 meeting were issued in advance of the April 28 meeting and 
were accepted. 
 
Coke Battery Performance – Method 303 Results 
Katie provided a summary of the performance of the Lake Erie Works coke battery operations 
based on the regular Method 303 audits conducted in Q1 2021.  The Ministry of Environment, 
Conservation and Parks did not have any comments in relation to Stelco’s coke battery 
performance. 
 
Quarry Landfill Expansion Project 
Katie provided an overview of an upcoming project for the expansion of Stelco’s existing quarry 
landfill for non-hazardous waste materials that cannot be reused or recycled.  Stelco is preparing to 
initiate an Environmental Assessment for this proposed project.  This process is expected to take 
several years to complete, during which time Stelco will continue to consult with the CLC. 
 
Per Nancy’s request, Stelco will provide the CLC with an overview of the existing on-site Quarry 
Landfill at the next meeting. 
 
Coke Battery Rehabilitation Project Update 
Pete Schiestel, Division Manager of Cokemaking, provided an update on the rehabilitation of the 
Lake Erie Works coke battery. 
 
Nancy requested if a summary of the information presented by Pete could be prepared.  Stelco 
provided the requested information on July 13, 2021. 
 
Community Feedback 
There were no additional comments/feedback. 
 


